
 

Blair PAC Meeting Friday, 

April 8 , 2022 9:00 -10:00am 

Meeting Minutes 
 

 
1) Present 

Mrs. Loat  Connie Huang  Reinaldo Cheng 
 Diana C  Olivia Yen  Susan Deng 
    
 

2) Welcome and Introduction  
 

3) Approval the Agenda.  Connie made a motion to approve the agenda.  First by Reinaldo 
and second by Diana.   All in favour.  
 

4) Approval the February 25 2022 PAC meeting minutes.  Connie made a motion to 
approve the minutes.  First by Diana.  Second by Reinaldo.  All in favour 

 
5) Administrative Report by Mrs. Loat: 

• New Health and Safety Posters:  
▪ Masks are a choice 
▪ 2-meter distance signs are off 
▪ Assembly at full capacity.  No guests or parents at the moment but 

will change over the month of April.  
▪ Visitors need to sign in but no longer require to leave contact 

information.  Front door is still locked.  Good for security reason. 
Visitors may knock or call before coming. 
 

• Parking Updates: 
▪ Issue has improved.  Thank you for your corporation! 

 

• Bottle and Can Drive: PAC fundraising for the new playground: Student 
Leadership helped collecting bottles.  Over 600 bottles collected.  
 

• Food bank fundraiser: Very successful! 842 items 
 

• Student Learning Survey: G4 & 7 and parents can do the survey online 
 

 



• 2022-2023 Staffing/School Update:  Our school size will likely stay same: 10 
Divisions, 242 students.  Blair continues to be closed school. 
 

• DARE program in progress: Gr. 5 students.  Once a week on Wednesday until 
June.  

 

• Technology updates: We bought 30 wireless keyboard, 30 hand held 
microphones.  This year will be the last year that we have actual computer 
lab site.  Will replace table top computers with Laptop Cart of 30 Macbooks. 
The lab will be turning into a learning space.  

-  

• Welcome to Kindergarten update:  May 19th in person: morning and 
afternoon.   We are allowed max 30 students.  Our waitlist for the school is 
down to 20-25 children from about 40 students. 
 

• Graduation Plans: Parents will be able to attend.  Will steam it live.  We may 
provide luncheons to students.  

 

• May – June: G6/7 special field trip instead of camp experience.  Could be 
rock climbing as an example.  This is not a for sure plan but a possibility. 

 

• Track & Field: 60% of school still feel uncomfortable. We will do tracks at our 
school.  Probably after Easter in May 
 

• SEL focus: Teachers have completed classroom snapshots to focus on SEL 
goals for term 3.  Mental health continues to be school focus next year until 
2024.   
 

6) Treasurer’s Report by Reinaldo: 
- Food days brought some revenue 
- $500 scholarship to Burnette for Blair graduate.   Reinaldo made a motion to 

approve the budget.  First by Susan.  Second by Diana.  All in favour.   
- It will be paid from gaming account. 

 
7) Chair Report by Connie: 

- Hot lunch:  parents will be reminded that there are two more hot lunches in May 
- Book fair: April 26-28, 8:15 – 9am in multi-purpose room.   Need 5 parent volunteers 

and 2 student volunteers.   Parent volunteers meeting on April 25.  
- Sports Day on June 5.  Pac will able to sponsor hot dogs for $200.  Reinaldo made a 

motion to approve the budget.  First by Diana.  Second by Susan.  All in favour.   
 
 
 



 
8) Parents’ questions:  

- Q: Is there lunch drop off? 
A: No lunch drop off till end of the year.  Will revisit in June. 

- Q: Any new students in other grades for 2022-2023? 
A:  We have 30 K students.  No new students in other grades. 

 
9) There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 10:27am.  Next meeting on 

May 27th at 9am @ Microsoft Team. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
  


